
  

 

RAIN, RAIN 

 

     GO AWAY… 

 

 

APRIL SHOWERS BRING MAY FLOWERS? 

By Patti Sander 

If there is any truth to the ‘ol saying, “April 

showers bring May flowers”, we all should be rolling in the pedals any day! As I sit here 

and work on this newsletter, it is storming yet again.  Never have I seen such a Spring; it 

gives me a whole new appreciation for our comrades living on the west side.   

Anyone else ready to dry out and have sunshine?  Outdoor projects are slow going as we chip away at them in between storms.  

Every day I examine my horse to see if he is sprouting feathers and webbed feet!  Not sure if either of us are going to be in 

shape for riding season. 

Because we are experiencing such a soggy season, be sure to take caution when riding the trails.  Many of them are wet and 

muddy making them very slippery.  If you come across creeks that need crossing, take extra care.  The two creeks near our 

house, Deep Creek and Coulee Creek, are swollen and have a pretty good current; I assume that is the case elsewhere as well.  

Guess it’s time to pull out the slicker  and brave it in spite of the rain.  Guess I won’t melt…I’m not that sweet! 

 

 

 

CALENDAR 
 

Membership Meeting 

May 2, 2017 

INB Bank, Airway Heights 

6:30 pm 

Program:  Horse Nutrition 

 

Chapter Ride & Campout 

May 5-7, 2017 

Escure Ranch 
RSVP to Ken Carmichael  

466-2225 

 

June 10, 2017 

Trailhead Camping Seminar 

Riverside State Park 

 

September 30, 2017 

Scavenger Hunt 

Riverside State Park 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“Keeping Washington Trails Open”      MAY 2017 

MAY MEETING PROGRAM 

HORSE NUTRITION 

We will have a guest speaker discussing horse nutrition. The presentation 

promises to be informative and educational.   Hope you can all be there.   

Bring Friends! 



 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

_______________________________________________________ 

 

By Dean Giles 

 

I’d like to make a request. 

There’s a reason for this request, and I think it will make sense once I explain. 

I’m asking for every member of PBCHW to think of a place that they have ridden that was particularly memorable, 

and tell somebody about it. It doesn’t need to be a long story, just an honest attempt to describe something that 

made an impression.  

I believe that this is the sort of thing that can inspire, that can get imagination and wonder ignited, and can really 

help the BCH mission. For me, firsthand stories of bear encounters (or moose, or lost hikers, or fishing in an alpine 

lake, or ??) turn into pictures in my mind. These are places I’d like to visit (preferably without the bear!). 

 

I’ve never been to the Pesayten Wilderness, but have heard stories. I want to see some of these places myself, 

and I want those places to be open to riders in the future so I CAN see them myself. If I never heard the stories, 

or saw pictures, I’d have no reason to visit. The thing is, I DID hear stories, and DO want to make the journey! 

The more people there are that care, and want to see our favorite places, the more voice we have as an 

organization. 

 

Several years ago, my wife and I made the drive up the St. Joe river. The road ends at a place called Red Ives, 

and there is a small campground with a trailhead. The trail winds back up the river valley, and is as long as you 

want to make it. We made a day ride up to a Forest Service cabin- this involved 4 or 5 river crossings, and my 

horse had never stepped in any water larger than a mud puddle. Not wanting to be left behind, he followed the 

others and was soon an old hand at river crossings.  

 

What sticks in my mind, though, happened on the way back from the cabin. The trail passes through a large 

clearing between the cabin area and the river, and a young moose was hanging out there. Not being sure of 

what he was going to do, we sort of watched him as we approached.  We had both heard stories about moose 

being unpredictable and grumpy, so we were cautious. As we got closer, he perked up and was watching us… 

as we passed by, he started shadowing us, walking parallel about 50 yards away. That moose was with us for 

about a quarter mile, always between 50 and 75 yards away. It wasn’t until we both crossed the river that he 

went his own way. I can picture him clearly to this day, with the backdrop of the steep forested hillside, the 

meadow, and the river winding along the base of the hill. 

 

I’d like to go back to the St. Joe someday.  

 

 

Announcements:   

Our Trailhead Camping Seminar in June is Full!  We have 11 rigs registered and confirmed.  We'll need 

some volunteers to help that weekend. 

June Meeting will be held at Ken and Patti’s house. A McKinley & Peters staff member will be our guest. 

Presentation will be “What you Need to Know When you Call the Vet”. Dessert and beverages will be served.  

July Membership Meeting rescheduled for Saturday, July 8.  Potluck and chapter ride at Fishtrap.  Meet at 

Folsom Farm trail head.  Boots in the stirrups at 10 a.m. Potluck lunch around 2 p.m. Guest speaker will be 

Chris Shafer from BLM who will talk about our upcoming work parties.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

VET CLINIC SCHEDULED  

 
Doug Stewart, PBCH and NE chapter member, has arranged for a vet and brand inspector.  

Members are invited to participate. If you need vaccinations, brand inspection, health certificates, 

etc, this is your opportunity.  

  

On Saturday June 3, 2017 Dr. Mike and Doug Riebold (Brand Inspector) will be at the Stewart 

Ranch from 10 AM to 12 pm to issue Coggins tests, Health Certificates, and Brand Inspections for 

all of our horses going out of state this summer.  The Coggins and Health Certs will be $45 each 

horse.  The fee for the brand inspection is not yet known. 

  

The Stewart Ranch is located at 40015 North Sherman Road in Deer Park, WA.  From 395 take 

Dalton Road to Colville Road (name changes in Deer Park) to Montgomery, Turn Right on 

Montgomery.  Go to Sherman Road and turn left. Go approximately 2 miles north on Sherman Road 

past Bridges Road and turn left at the first dirt road after passing Bridges (about 100 yards north of 

the intersection from Bridges.  We are the second house on the left down the dirt road.  You cannot 

miss the the large barn with the green roof. There is plenty of turn around and parking for the rigs. 

  

From Highway 2, take Eloika Lake Road west to the intersection with North Sherman Road, Turn 

right on North Sherman and the next immediate left is our dirt road. Second house on the left with 

the large barn with the green roof. 

  

Doug’s cell phone is 951-264-6283, in case you need further info or get lost.  PLEASE RSVP to Doug 

by May 30 if you intend to bring your horse and how many you are bringing.  Thanks. 

  

Membership Committee Report 

By Don Groshon 

Since our last meeting our newest 

member is Terri Hughes, who I think is a 

great addition with a lot of experience. 

 

Kelly Young and Brenda Yates, who 

visited our group in April have 

expressed an interested in signing on 

with us.  

 

It is great to share good things with 

good people and have  a beneficial 

mission like ours at BCHW.  

 

Looking forward to the fun! 

WELCOME  

NEW MEMBER  

 

 

TERRI HU GHES  

tel:(951)%20264-6283


 

  

Equestrian Area Camp Host 

By Ken Carmichael 

Opportunity knocks for people that would like to spend some extended time at the 

Riverside State Park Equestrian Area Campground. 

Riverside State Park is accepting applications for camp hosts in July, August and 

September of this year.  The host site has water, electricity and sewer hook-ups.   

This is a volunteer opportunity that greatly benefits the care of the equestrian area and 

enhances the experience of those equestrians using the area.  At the same time it 

provides the opportunity for selected individuals to spend some quality time at the 

equestrian area.   
If you are interested please give it some serious consideration.  For more information 

you may contact Danny Murphy, Volunteer Coordinator at 

Daniel.murphy@parks.wa.gov or call him at 509-795-4609.  Or you may contact me as 

I have a copy of the duties to be performed.   

 

BCHW JOE WATT CANYON POKER RIDE 

May 20, 2017 , Ellensburg, WA  

 

Volunteer  Opportunity ! ! !  

BCHW is looking for volunteers to help operate the Joe Watt Canyon Poker 

Ride. Helpers needed for registration, manning a station, etc.  Ken and I 

helped last year at had a BLAST!  

If you want to volunteer, contact Jason Ridlon at jhridlon@fairpoint.net  

mailto:Daniel.murphy@parks.wa.gov


 

 

By Ken Carmichael  

 

I will address several items in one article for this newsletter. 

 

Trailhead Camping Seminar - This seminar set for June 10-11 is progressing nicely.  The seminar is full 

and we expect a good session.   

 

BCHW Calendars  – I will pick up the BCHW 2018 calendars at the June BCHW board meeting.  This is a 

fundraiser and a great way to support BCHW while obtaining a great calendar.  Only a limited 

number are printed so be sure to get yours. 

 

BCHW Executive Director  – BCHW has hired Nicole Sedgwick as the new BCHW Executive Director.  

This is a big step in the further development and success of BCHW.  Rather than try to tell you about 

her here I will include her letter to the membership in this newsletter. 

 

BLM wet ground  – As I mentioned in an email to all members BLM ground has been extremely wet 

and soft due to all the rain.  Because of safety concerns BLM has suggested that we stay off the 

ground until things dry out.  We are working with BLM to monitor the situation. 

 

Scavenger Hunt  – We are advertising and requesting donations for the Scavenger Hunt.  It is not too 

early to volunteer.  Remember the date is Saturday, September 30.  We anticipate a larger crowd this 

year so will need everyone’s help. 

 

Groupspaces  – You all received information by email about our new Groupspaces email account.  

This should greatly improve our ability to communicate within the chapter.  If you have not done so 

please add Ponderosa Back Country Horsemen as a person in your email address book with the 

address pon2@groupspaces.com.  With this everyone can communicate to everyone in the chapter 

and it will always be current.   

 

BLM work parties  – I think I will write a separate article on this subject.  Doug Bailey, our trail boss, has 

computer problems so I will report on our meeting with BLM on Wednesday, April 26.  Look for another 

article in this newsletter. 

 

BCHW Director  – I continue my role as BCHW Director and my responsibilities as chairman of the 

Governance & Bylaws Committee and chairman of the Membership Development Committee.  If 

you ever have input or questions about any state issues please contact me.   

mailto:pon2@groupspaces.com


 

Life Flight Network  – Our April membership meeting program was Mary Gilmore for Life Flight Network.  

These are the people that fly helicopters and fixed wing aircraft when there is a medical emergency.  

Bottom line – 1. we are involved in a somewhat risky sport in locations that may require air transport 

(even your backyard) 2. This is extremely expensive 3. With your BCHW membership you receive a 

discount on Life Flight membership. This is $50 per year for everyone in your immediate family.  4. This is 

a no brainer 5. Contact Mary at mgilmore@lifeflight.org and tell her you belong to Ponderosa BCH.  

She will help you out.  Do it today! 

 

State and National news  – As always I encourage all of you to take the time to read the state and 

national newsletters.  There is information in those publications that are important to all of us.  The 

national board met last week so there will be new information from that meeting.   

 

 

 

mailto:mgilmore@lifeflight.org


By Michelle Eames 

 

Now that the spring flood has somewhat diminished, and I can get the horse trailer out of the 

mud, my mind turns to trucks.  A horsewoman without a truck is like… stuck at home.  If you 

don’t have a truck and trailer, and you want to trail ride, you need to make friends with 

someone who does.  Oh, and teach your horse to load. That’s a good thing. 

I started hauling my own horse when I was 16, because my mom and aunt got tired of hauling me to lessons and 4-H events.  

I would haul my horse with my Aunt’s trailer, and her boyfriend’s old truck.  It was an old Ford, a 150, I think.  It had compound-

low gears, and really loose steering.  It would wobble 6 inches to the left and right, without moving the truck wheels.  It was 

kind of hard to keep it in the driving lane on narrow roads.  The gas gage didn’t work, and I had to calculate the gas in the 

tank based on the odometer, the gallons put in, and the estimated mileage.  One time I calculated wrong.  Woops.   

I took a break from horses, went to college, got married, and then eventually got a horse again.  I needed a truck, especially 

when it came time to move across the state.  My friend sold me an old stock trailer, and I found a 1976 Chevy truck, a camper 

special, with a 454 engine.   That engine made the coolest deep bloop-bloop sound.  It had the old push-down radio keys, 

and retro ceramic knobs, although the radio didn’t work.  Back when I was in high 

school the kids used to tease those of us with small imported 4-cylindar cars, and talk 

about the treadmill under the hood with a squirrel running around, powering 

the tiny engine.  This blue Chevy truck didn’t have a squirrel, it had a big pig on a 

heavy duty pig-tread-mill.  The pig ran steady, with stamina and power, but he 

was real thirsty.   He sucked on a straw connected to the gas tank, and the gas 

tank was filled with beer.  He drank about a gallon every eight miles, unless it 

was uphill, then it was every six miles.   

The old blue Chevy pulled the trailer well for several years, but you had to know 

its idiosyncracies.  Like, the battery cables often needed cleaning or jiggling 

before it would start. And it seemed to need a new battery every spring.  And if you needed to drive it on a cold day, you 

had to plug in the block heater (I think that was to get the pig warm so he could turn the treadmill).  Alternatively, if you had 

to drive it on a really hot day, you had to use the air conditioner, otherwise known as a wing window, pulled all the way in to 

vent the sauna-like wind at your face.   

Eventually, the old blue Chevy got more unpredictable, so we upgraded to a newer (but not very new) rig, a white Ford 250 

with a full crew cab and an 8-foot bed.  I swear that truck was 40-feet long. I regularly ran over curbs and snow banks when 

taking corners.  I did better with the horse trailer attached, because I was used to swinging wide, but if you turned me loose 

with just the truck in downtown Spokane… look out street signs! Pedestrians waiting for the walk signs better watch their feet.  

That truck had some cool electrical stuff, some of which worked.  Like the cassette player.  Mind you, we were well into the 

era of CD’s by then.  The key, and electric key fob thingy, only worked on the driver side door, and we had to do that old 

fashioned thing of reaching way across the seat to unlock the passenger doors by manually lifting the lock.  But that truck 

could carry 6 people with lots of elbow room, and it had pulling power and tight suspension for hauling a load.  It was really 

only happy and smooth with a camper and a loaded horse trailer.  Plus, it had a working air conditioner!  Except for that one 

time in the middle of the summer, on the way up Mount Spokane.  And the other time after that.  Around then we thought 

we might need a new truck. 

Our current truck is a red Chevy 2500 with an extended cab, not a crew cab.  It has some pretty Gucci electrical stuff, and 

most of it works!   We have also changed out the trailer from a 3-horse slant to a 2-horse slant.  I swear we decreased our 

truck-trailer length by 15 feet!  Okay, maybe it was only 6 feet, but think of how much more maneuverable this hauling rig will 

be up at the trail heads.   This truck seems more dependable and predictable than the others, and I’m ready to hit the trails… 

but I have to tell you, I really miss the sound of the motor on the old blue 76 Chevy.   
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PONDEROSA WORK PARTIES WITH BLM 

___________________________________________ 

By Ken Carmichael 

 

Our Trail Boss Doug Bailey is having computer problems so I will report on our progress for work parties 

with BLM. 

We are developing a busy work party schedule and great relationship with BLM.  This was started with 

the work at Lakeview rebuilding the corrals for trail horses and building a trail on the Telford property.  

These are both dependent on the Recreational Trails Program (RTP) grant.  We should hear on the 

results of that request by June and then work can begin. 

On Wednesday, April 26 Doug Bailey and I met with Chris Shafer of BLM to discuss further projects.  The 

following is a summary of projects we will be working on at the Rock Creek Recreation Area (Escure 

Ranch): 

¶ TRAILS – BLM will be developing a working map showing Primitive Roads, water, fences and facilities.  PBCH 

will put up trail signs, inventory signs, identify and install springs for gates and recommend trail 

identification system and directional signs.  We will put these up as approved. 

¶ CORRAL PROTECTION – We will put protection on the corrals to stop horse cribbing. 

¶ WOOD CHIPS – We will hall (along with BLM) and spread wood chips over the grass area between the 

campsites.  This will reduce maintenance and keep the area cleaner.  We will also spread some 

aggregate over the 3 inch rock to make it smoother. 

¶ KIOSKS – We will build a larger kiosk for the trailhead then move the small one there into the equestrian 

campground.   On this smaller kiosk we will put information about handling manure, Leave No Trace and 

camping information. 

¶ FENCE BY BRIDGE – We will tear this 75 foot fence out and replace it with a wood rail fence and new gate.   

¶ MANURE BUNKER – We will use the wood from the fence to build a manure bunker.  This should help keep 

the area cleaner. 

¶ HIGH LINES – We will install more highlines to accommodate six additional horses. 

¶ CAMPFIRE RINGS – We will install fire rings at the equestrian campsites. 

¶ STOCK WATER – We will extend a water line over to the current high line area with an all-weather faucet. 

 

As you can see we have several worthwhile projects in our sites for the Escure Ranch.  I remind you that 

this is a great riding area that we all can enjoy.  Please think about how you would like to participate 

and jump right in.  Everyone is welcome.   

 

 

 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwis87n0pMbTAhVM92MKHRB_CEUQjRwIBw&url=http://www.minidonkeys.com/forsale.htm&psig=AFQjCNH-kOyf7p6svKACZiqKW1euzseVzQ&ust=1493438870498468
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjR8peXpMbTAhVBWWMKHceNDXAQjRwIBw&url=http://www.123rf.com/stock-photo/ass_head.html&psig=AFQjCNH-kOyf7p6svKACZiqKW1euzseVzQ&ust=1493438870498468


BCHW HIRES NEW EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 
LETTER OF INTRODUCTION 

Hello.  I am Nicole Sedgwick, your new executive director of BCHW.  I am so excited to become such an active 

part of BCHW!  My husband, Michael, and I have been members for five years and have really enjoyed the 

wonderful people and work all of you do.  I would like to take a minute to introduce myself. 

I grew up in the cities of the Midwest visiting the country and going horseback riding on Quarter horses.  As a 

teenager, I would visit the country and ride Tennessee walking horses.  In my twenties, I had a bad accident 

where I broke my hip and have not ridden since.  I still like to say hello to the horses, I just stay clear of riding them.  

My husband, however, still loves riding horses and mules. 

I enjoy hiking and being outdoors.  We have lived in the rainforest, and enjoyed hiking the Olympic Park Trails.  

Now, due to my husband running a salmon hatchery, we live in a watershed where we work hard to contain our 

footprint and leave no trace behind in the rest of the watershed.  I also enjoy spending time with my family and 

friends, razor clam digging, reading, and quilting. 

I have a B.S. in elementary education and mathematics and a B.S. in Agricultural Management with an emphasis 

in horticulture.  I worked in horticulture in the Tri-Cities until I met my husband, Michael, and moved to Forks.  They 

do not need landscaping there, so I taught for 10 years.  The last few years, I have been running my own long-

arm quilting business and the quilt show for our guild. 

While working for a landscape maintenance company, I was an assistant manager, wrote all contracts, worked 

with customers, scheduled work crews, processed billing, and put together a variety of reports.  I am excited to 

bring these skills to the table to help where it is needed. 

During my years of teaching (mainly middle school math) using the state learning standards, I planned and 

taught lessons daily, analyzed testing data, and worked with students, parents, and staff collaboratively to 

support the learning of our students.   I  coordinated school wide assessment based math intervention program 

where I used data to place students, prepared the lessons for the teachers, and supported the teachers.  I  

applied for and was given 3 (two year terms each) technology grants that allotted money for technology in my 

classroom and paid for subs and travel to trainings at our regional education school district. I ran district wide 

trainings on the use of technology in the classroom.  I was on the leadership team that worked at the state level 

to help design the state math assessments. These skills I am hoping to apply to BCHW by writing grants, analyzing 

the data on the results, working collaboratively with you, and applying technology where needed to simplify 

things for you.  

More recently, I ran my fourth quilt show for the Covington Quilt Guild, a 501C-3 non-profit organization.  My job 

was to organize the show by running our bi-monthly meetings, filling empty positions, supporting our volunteers, 

writing a variety of different documents (budgets, posters, flyers, pamphlets….), making a vast amount of 

decisions on logistics and problem solving budget and any troubles that arose. My job also entailed promoting 

the knowledge of our guild, the charity work we do, and our show. These skills I am hoping to apply to BCHW by 

facilitating Rendezvous and the Winery Ride with the help of all the fabulous chairs and volunteers, making sure 

we follow the 501c3 rules, and helping to promote BCHW to the public to bring more members to BCHW.   

I believe in what the BCHW stands for in wanting to preserve and enjoy the great outdoors.  Living on watershed 

property, I believe I have a respect for balancing between nature and humans.  I am excited to learn from you 

and put my experience to work for you. I look forward to meeting you and helping to keep our backcountry 

lands available to enjoy and learn from for everyone. 

Thanks,  

Nicole Sedgwick 

BCHW Executive Director 

bchwexec@bchw.org 



 

 

 

WANTED 

PUBLICITY PERSON!  

 

PBCH Needs You! 
Work with retailers, advertisers, potential 

sponsors, media, and PBCH committee 
members  to assist with marketing, 

advertising and assisting in promoting the 
BCH Mission and Ponderosa Chapter.   

Please contact Dean Giles or Ken  
Carmichael if you’d like to participate 

In this important service to your   
Chapter  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2017 PONDEROSA CHAPTER OFFICERS 

 

Dean Giles, President  

Joyce Johnson, Treasurer  

Ken Carmichael, State Director  

Patti Sander, Secretary  

Cindy Vance , Legislative Chair  

Craig Volosing, Lands Chair  

Don Groshon, Membership Chair  

Doug Bailey, Trail Boss  

Jose Bruce, Volunteer Hours Coord . 

Patti Sander, Education Chairman  

Cindy Miller, Webmaster / Facebook  

Patti Sander, Newsletter Editor  

Michelle Eames, Newsletter Publisher  

Gary Miller, Photographer  
Doug Stewart, Multi -Chapter Coordinator  

    
I  invite you all to s end me your stories, tips, jokes, articles, 

photos, words of wisdom or whatever. I especially would like to 

encourage our officers and committee chairs to share their 

thoughts, visions and projects. The goal here is to make the 

newsletter fun, entertaining  and informative.  

Patti Sander, Editor  

P.S.  Please send me photos of you and your equine 

buddy so I can highlight you in our newsletter!  

 
 

THANK YOU 

 òThe strength of the team is each 

individual member. The strength of 

each member is the teamó  Phil Jackson 

 

 


